
 

 

    

ASX Announcement            

 

Notice of unserved writ 

                                       

Melbourne, Australia, 24 December 2014 

 

Agenix Limited (ASX: AGX) advises that the existence of a writ issued in the Supreme Court 

of Victoria in March 2014 by OKS AGX Inc., has come to its attention. 

 

The writ has not been served on Agenix but its issue in March 2014 seeks to preserve rights 

otherwise arguably statute barred. 

 

The writ concerns claims arising from a share subscription agreement entered into between 

Agenix and OKS AGX Inc in March 2008. It makes no claims concerning the conduct of any 

current Agenix board member or personnel. 

 

Agenix will vigorously defend the proceeding if it is eventually served. 

 

For more information please contact:  

 

Nicholas Weston        

Tel: +61 3 8616 0379    

  

 


